
PARISH ADMINISTRATION 
Spanish Speaking Ministry, *Fr. Luis Pulido  
Parish Bookkeeper, *Tara Dahill 
Program Manager, *Colleen Glazer 
Parish Secretary, *Catherine Jestice 
Parish Plant Manager, *Victor Zambrano 
PARISH ADVISORY COUNCILS 
Pastoral: 
    Charles Casiano (Singles) 
    Peter McGhee & Jeanne Dennison (Marrieds) 
    Ramona Garcia (Spanish speakers) 
    Carol Joyce (Seniors) 
    Felicity McKenna (Teenagers) 
Financial: 
    Michael Donofrio, Vincent Pascal 
    Norma Ytuarte, Sheila Mullan (Trustees) 
WORSHIP 
Acolytes, Kevin McKenna 
Devotions, Private, 
     Adoration / Daily Evening Rosary, Ellen Valko 
     Legion of Mary, Blanca Bulit 
     Sagrado Corazon, Yolanda Pardo 
Lectors, Stephanie Miller 
Floral Decorations, Mia Kravitz 
Sacred Music, *Andrew Yeargin, Director 
     Cantors,*Andrew Yeargin 
     Contemporary Ensemble, Phelder St. Germain 
     Misa in Espanol, *José (Cheito) Guevara 
     Schola Cantorum, *Andrew Yeargin 
Sacristans,*Victor Zambrano III,*Charles Haskell, James Hulak 
COMMUNITY BUILDING 
Bulletin, Parish Weekly, *Catherine Jestice 
Calendar, Master Parish, *Catherine Jestice 
Concert Series 
     GUEST, *Andrew Yeargin 
     PARISH, *Andrew Yeargin 
CRC (Contemporary Roman Catholics), James Hulak 
Scouting Programs, Bob Deaver 
Trinity Counters, JoAnne Pollio 
FORMATION / EDUCATION 
Adult Faith Formation, *Colleen Glazer 
Lectio Divina-Young Adults, *Fr. Gary Mead 
Christian Meditation, Donald Main 
RCIA (Christian Initiation), *Gary Cushing 
Religious Education,*Colleen Glazer 
OUTREACH 
Blood Drive, *Catherine Jestice 
Breakfast Line, *Colleen Glazer 
Food Pantry, *Colleen Glazer 
Guest Clergy Hospitality,*Msgr. Sandi 
Homeless Shelter, Mike Griffin 
Making All Things New (MATN), Kenneth Craig 
Twelve-Step Programs, *Catherine Jestice 
   * indicates parish employe e 
*  *  *  *  *  *  *    * 

Please keep our sick in your prayers: 
Lois Mazzitelli, Kate Concannon, John Muratori, Steve Manfredo, 
Marie DeTullio, Dianne Mastrorocco, Alice Mayer, Graziella 
Piciulo, Kelsey Kruse, Shannyn Craig, Karen Murphy, Anne Lia, 
Maria Alvarado, Edouard Tiger, Jane Lyons, Edward Haggerty, , 
Keira Maloney, Antoinette Durso, Alexandra Leake, Ralph 
Esposito, Tom Chestaro, Devinee Worrell, Gloria Fruchte, Virginia 
Whelihan, Fr. Peter Colapietro, Augustine Waters, Skyler Rose 
Tucci, Dorothy Stewart, Regina & Joe Rywelski, Harry Wagner, 
Annick Cohen, Ruey Tzuen Lin, Romona Erhlich, Ron Ferelli, Bill 
McCarthy, Sharon Johnson, Adorjan Aszalos         
Names will remain on our prayer list for one month. If you would 
like us to carry a name longer, please contact the Rectory.             

 

        JUNE 25, 2017 
 
          12th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

  
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
“Are not two sparrows sold for a small coin? Yet not one of 
them falls to the ground without your Father’s knowledge. 
Even all the hairs on your head are counted. So do not be 
afraid; you are worth more than many sparrows.” 
 

THIS   WEEK  AT  HOLY  TRINITY  
SUNDAY 
   Solidarity with the Church in Africa Collection – All Masses 
MONDAY 
   DA Meeting – Rectory – 12:30 PM 
   Rosary – Church – 5:10 PM 
   NA Meeting – Center – 7:30 PM 
   Legion of Mary – Rectory– 7:30 PM 
   Baptismal Prep. Class – Rectory – 7:30 PM 
TUESDAY  
   Rosary – Church – 5:10 PM 
   Lectio Divina (Spanish) – Center – 7:00 PM 
   Christian Meditation – Rectory – 7:00 PM 
   Fr. Gary YA Lectio Divina – Rectory – 7:30 PM 
WEDNESDAY  
   Rosary – Church – 5:10 PM 
   NA Meeting – Rectory – 5:30 PM 
   R.C.I.A – Rectory – 7:30 PM 
THURSDAY  
   Al Anon Meeting – Rectory – 12:15 PM 
   Rosary – Church – 5:10 PM 
   AA Men’s Meeting – Rectory – 7:00 PM 
FRIDAY  
   Rosary – Church – 5:10 PM 
   AA Women’s Meeting – Rectory – 8:15 PM 
SATURDAY  
  Baptismal Prep. Class – Rectory – 10:00 AM 
 
*          *           *           *           *           *           *             * 

YOUR DONATIONS 
 

Last week’s collection: $3,477.00 
 
THANK YOU! 



MASS   INTENTIONS  FOR  THE  WEEK 
SATURDAY 6/24  
  5:30  James Veras 
SUNDAY  6/25  
  7:30  HT Parishioners 
  9:30  Steve Clifford 
 11:15 The poor whom we serve 
 12:30 Renée Elizabeth Kaplan & Marina & 
    Angel Suárez Fernández  
  5:30  Matilde Gottscho 
MONDAY 6/26   
  9:00  Priests who served at Holy Trinity 
  5:30  Families at Risk  

TUESDAY 6/27  Cyril of Alexandria, doctor 
  9:00  Religious Brothers & Sisters, living & deceased 
  5:30  Former parishioners, living & deceased 
WEDNESDAY 6/28  Iraneus, bp. 
  9:00  Msgr. George J. Murphy (d. 1998) 
  5:30  Elderly of the parish 
THURSDAY 6/29  Sts. Peter & Paul, apostles 
  9:00  Jean Esposit 
  5:30  Volunteers of the parish 
  7:00  Ana & Eugenia Morel 
FRIDAY 6/30  First Martyrs of the Roman Church 
  9:00  Ana & Eugenia Morel 
  5:30  Seminarians/those in Religious formation 
SATURDAY 7/1 Junipero Serra, priest 
  9:00  World peace 

*            *           *           *           *            *           *            * 
2nd  Collection  

TODAY  
Along with all 17,200 parishes in the United States, we 
will take up the annual collection for the Church in 
Africa today. We ask for your usual generosity. Thank 
you for sharing God’s gifts. 

 
Father Mariano  

Our good friend, Fr. Mariano Perron arrives this 
Wednesday from Madrid to visit and serve our 
parishioners, as he has for many, many summers. 
Bienvenido, Padre! 
 

Saint Théresè 
Have you noticed that the beautiful, marble statue of 
Saint Thérèse of Lisieux (1873-1897), near the 
baptistery, is now facing the congregation? We had it 
rotated and moved a few feet to allow us to more 
easily see the image of the beautiful, young French 
saint, who died at age 24, and was canonized in 1925. 
It is another attempt to burnish the physical beauty of 
our parish. Sainte Thérèse de Lisieux priez pour 
nous. 
 

Pastor to be on Vacation  
June 30th – July 16th  

After he liturgically witnesses the July 1st marriage of 
his niece in Dover, Massachusetts, Monsignor Sandi 
will be on vacation at his youngest sister’s home. He 
will return to the parish on July 16th.  

It’s Hot!  
Summer has arrived and the weather is warming. We 
thought you might appreciate an update on our parish 
capital project, for which parishioners have 
pledged over $1M. (What a parish!) We recently 
received our first installment of monies, raised from 
the Archdiocesan Renew & Rebuild Capitals 
Campaign, which amounted to $212,631. This is good 
news as it means we have the capital to launch the 
Holy Trinity Temperature Stabilization Project. We 
have chosen an engineering firm, C+F Consulting 
Engineering, PC of White Plains, and we are in the 
process of obtaining Archdiocesan approval to hire 
them. Once the approval has been granted, we will 
formally retain C+F and meet with them and a 
specialized church architect and a Guastavino tile 
expert to determine the scope of goals. We thank you 
once again for your tremendous generosity during 
the campaign and for your continued stewardship 
in honoring your pledges. 
  

Monsignor Murphy, R.I.P  
On Wednesday, we mark the passing of the famous 
Monsignor George Murphy, Holy Trinity’s 8th pastor 
(1968 to 1984), with great pride and joy. Several 
parishioners still remember this tall, handsome and 
formidable priest, who, among many accomplish-
ments, led the Diamond Parish Jubilee (and elegantly 
authored the commemorative book), began the formal 
pastoral outreach to Haitian and Spanish-speaking 
parishioners, and transformed our original church 
(1900) into what we know today as the Murphy 
Center. In all, he served a total of 44 years here as an 
associate pastor and pastor. Requiescat in pace! 
 

The People of St. Gregory the Great Parish 
Our Catholic neighbors at St. Gregory the Great 
Parish on 90th Street have been in the painful process 
of merging with Holy Name Parish on 96th Street for 
the last year. We now know that the doors of their 
church building will be closed on next Sunday. We 
ask that you keep their saddened parishioners in 
your prayers. They are our brothers and sisters in 
Christ. 
 

Homeless Shelter News  
The Holy Trinity/Ascension Homeless Shelter is 
open through the month of June. The regular schedule 
will resume in the fall – we will keep you posted!  
In May the Shelter was open for eight nights, staffed 
by 53 onsite volunteers and a team of behind the 
scenes volunteers; 111 guests stayed over. Notable 
events: gift bag giveaways from the Rel. Ed. classes & 
socks and slippers collected by Holy Trinity’s CRC. 
Do keep in mind volunteering in the fall – needed are 
sleep-overs, cooks, and set-up crews. 



Nuestra Cominidad Hispaña  
Monseñor Sandi quiere aseguar a todos que 
estamos plenamente y moralmente comprome-
tidos con el continuo apoyo de nuestra Comindad 
Latina. El 1 de julio, el P. Luis Pulido, Arqueidio-
cesano “Sacerdote Internacional,” que ha 
servido como Un Asociado dominical de nuestros 
tres sacerdotes residents, por los doe últimos 
años, perderá su residencia en Saint Gregory 
the Great Church [90th St.], que se unira con la 
Iglesia de Holy Name [96th St.]. La Oficina del 
Personal de Sacerdote Arquidiocesano esta en el 
proceso de reasignario a una nueva parroquia, 
que esperamos esté cerca, para que pueda 
continuar server a Holy Trinity. En cualquier 
caso, la Comunidad Siempre estara servida 
con vigor y dignidad! Oremos los unos por los 
otros. 
 

Our Spanish Speaking Community 
Monsignor Sandi wants to assure everyone that we are fully 
and morally committed to the continued support of our parish 
Comunidad Latina. On July 1st, Father Luis Pulido, an 
Archdiocesan “International Priest,” who has served as a 
Sunday associate of our three resident priests, for the last 
two years, will lose his residence at Saint Gregory the Great 
Church [90th St.], which will merge with Holy Name Church 
[96th St.]. The Archdiocesan Priest Personnel Office is in the 
process of reassigning him to a new parish, which we hope 
will be nearby, so that he can continue to serve Holy Trinity. 
In any case, the Community will always be served with vigor 
and dignity! Let us pray for one another! 

 
*            *           *           *           *            *           *            * 

        
+    Holy Trinity – 10 Years Ago     + 

“from the archives!” 
 
And Twenty Years ago … 
A Worthy Welcome 
  We welcome as resident Fr. John Kochuthundil. Ordained 
in 1985, he has finished his graduate studies in Canon Law 
and has been asked by his bishop to prepare to open a 
Matrimonial Tribunal in his diocese.  Fr. John is working on 
our Matrimonial Tribunal to get experience. Those interested 
in the diversity and “catholicity” of our Church might want to 
note that Fr. John is of the Syro-Malakara rite.  
   [Fr. John celebrated a glorious Mass at HT in this rite, 
which some will happily remember!]                        (11/2/97) 
                                           
Farewell, Adios & Godspeed 
   We say goodbye to Msgr. Neil Graham, who has left for a 
well-earned sabbatical in Bogota, Columbia. When he returns 
in December, he will be assigned as Pastor to a new parish. 
Msgr. Graham has spent six years with the Hispanic 
Apostolate in the Archdiocese; it was while he was here at 
Holy Trinity that he was designated ”Monsignor.”  
  Fr. Francisco Piñas has completed his research work at 
the Museum of Natural History and has returned to his native 
Quito, Ecuador. We wish him well.                          (9/7/97)  

EL NACIMIENTO DE  
JUAN BAUTISTA  

24 de junio  
 

 
   Este es el único santo al cual se le celebra la fiesta el 
día de su nacimiento. El capítulo primero del  
evangelio de San Lucas nos cuenta el nacimiento de 
Juan. De la infancia de San Juan nada sabemos. Tal 
vez, siendo aún un muchacho y huérfano de padres, 
huyó al desierto lleno del Espíritu de Dios porque el 
contacto con la naturaleza le acercaba más a Dios. 
Vivió toda su juventud dedicado nada más a la 
penitencia y a la oración. Como vestido sólo llevaba 
una piel de camello, y como alimento, aquello que la 
Providencia pusiera a su alcance: frutas silvestres, 
raíces, y principalmente langostas y miel silvestre. 
Solamente le preocupaba el Reino de Dios. 

   Cuando Juan tenía más o menos treinta años, se fue 
a la ribera del Jordán, conducido por el Espíritu Santo, 
para predicar un bautismo de penitencia. Juan no 
conocía a Jesús; pero el Espíritu Santo le dijo que le 
vería en el Jordán, y le dio esta señal para que lo 
reconociera: "Aquel sobre quien vieres que me poso en 
forma de paloma, Ese es". Habiendo llegado al Jordán, 
se puso a predicar a las gentes diciéndoles: Haced 
frutos dignos de penitencia y no estéis confiados 
diciendo: Tenemos por padre a Abraham, porque yo os 
aseguro que Dios es capaz de hacer nacer de estas 
piedras hijos de Abraham. Mirad que ya está el hacha 
puesta a la raíz de los árboles, y todo árbol que no dé 
buen fruto, será cortado y arrojado al fuego". Y las 
gentes le preguntaron: "¿Qué es lo que debemos 
hacer?". Y contestaba: "El que tenga dos túnicas que 
reparta con quien no tenga ninguna; y el que tenga 
alimentos que haga lo mismo"… 

 http://www.ewtn.com/spanish/Saints/Nacimiento_Juan_Bautista.ht/.,m  

*          *           *            *           *           *            *             * 
Casino “Day Trip” 
La Sociedad del Cofradía Guadalupana invita a su viaje al Atlantic 
City, Sábado, 17 de Julio. Salida 9:45 AM. Nos reuniremos como 
siempre entre las calles 84-85 en frente del Jardín que esta en la 
Avenida Amsterdam. Donación $35.00. Información: María 
Agustina Vásquez: 929-285-1453 o 646-870-8421. 
 

http://www.ewtn.com/spanish/Saints/Nacimiento_Juan_Bautista.ht/.,m

